

September 2020
Dear All

I would like to welcome you to the new season which will certainly be different from last year.
Covid 19
As you can appreciate, the running of our club nights will be different from what we have been used to. In order for us all to enjoy playing again, it is essential that we all adhere to the systems that have been put in place to ensure that we stay safe, healthy but alert. There is a new booking system which must be used in order for you to play on club nights. You can no longer come to club night without a reserved place. Details of how this works is attached. When you arrive at club night you must adhere to the Covid 19 guidelines and follow the instructions given. Again, details are attached. Rest assured your committee will be on hand to make your return to play go as smoothly as possible.

Club night will start on Monday 21st September 2020 at John Colet Sports Hall, Wharf Road, Wendover: 7:45 – 9:45pm but Fridays will only resume once the administrative requirements have been resolved. Currently, due to Covid 19 restrictions, we are still waiting further information on when competitive play can commence. The peg board will not be in use during our club nights as players will be in bubbles of 6 per court, making it easy to organise your players.(The Sports Hall is to be found on the John Colet site - turn right after the swimming pool and before the turning circle for the Wendover Junior school – the code for the barrier is 1379)

Your elected committee for 2020/21 is:

Chairperson
Norman Slough
Treasurer
Debbie Barton

Club Captain
Committee

Secretary
Kate Brooks
Fixtures Sec
Mark Leach
Committee
Nick Ward
Membership fees will be as follows (please see Debbie regarding split payments):

Full membership entitling members to play on Mondays and Fridays

Senior Members:
£190 if paid before Monday 19th October






£200 if paid after Monday 19th October

Monday only membership

Senior Members:
£160 if paid before Monday 19th October






£170 if paid after Monday 19th October
Friday only membership

Senior and Junior members:
£90 if paid before Monday 19th October






£100 if paid after Monday 19th October
Club members may pay by cheque (Wendover Badminton Club) or directly to:

Nat West Bank 
Sort Code: 60 01 31

Account number: 11140909

Please use your name as the reference and let Debbie know that you have made the payment.

Monday visitors will be charged £7 and Friday visitors £5

Members who have not paid by the middle of October 2020 will not be included on the Club register which means that they cannot represent the Club in matches should these resume again.
PLEASE NOTE THAT JUNIORS ARE WELCOME TO JOIN ON A FRIDAY (if accompanied by a parent or authorised adult) BUT MONDAY REMAINS FOR ADULTS ONLY (apart from Summer Club). Parents will need to sign the registration form to say that they agree to be present or have nominated another responsible adult. NO JUNIOR SHOULD BE AT CLUB NIGHT UNSUPERVISED.

When our Friday nights resume, we are looking for 3 members, who play on Monday and Fridays, that would be prepared to help run the Friday night sessions, with myself, on a rota basis, and in return, would only be charged the Monday fee. This offer is on a first come first served basis. Please contact me if you would like to help out.

Aylesbury League 
At this moment in time there is no competitive play allowed until Badminton England have received notification from the government of a date to resume competitions, details of which, will be notified to all members.
As far as I am aware, Badminton England Insurance cover will be the same. Should there be any changes, I will let you know. Please ensure that I have your correct address, postcode and email address and date of birth (so that I can read it!).  Anyone NOT listed with full name, address and postcode will not be covered.

Please complete and return the registration form by Monday 19th October – it is essential that we receive a completed form from every member with signature. Without the form I will be unable to register you with Badminton England and therefore you will not be covered by the insurance.
I attach a registration form – please either send it back to me electronically or print it out and bring it with you on a Monday. We need to keep membership at a steady level to ensure that fees remain as low as possible. A copy of the club handbook is available on our new website: https://www.wendoverbc.org.
On behalf of the committee I would like to thank you all for your patience over these past few months and for your feedback which has enabled us to open up our club again. This new normal will be interesting and possibly challenging at times, but I am sure we will all work together to enable us to get back to playing badminton again.

I look forward to seeing you very soon.
Yours sincerely

Kate Brooks
Secretary

secretary@wendoverbc.org
The dates for next season Autumn Term are:

Mondays: 21st September to 14th December 2020 
Fridays:    To be advised 

